
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

Richard Franchetta, EJD, Deputy Municipal Clerk 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

  

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

 Tony Centeno reported that the soup kitchen will again sponsor a homeless shower event on Monday 

from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  He questioned an issue involving Police Chief Beu.  Solicitor Tonetta responded that the 

matter has been referred to the Cumberland County Prosecutor.  Mr. Centeno concluded by stating he believes 

the U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement officers should be allowed to continue with their contract. 

  

The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda.   

 

 Everyone welcomed Richard Franchetta in his role as the Deputy Municipal Clerk. 

 

 Solicitor Tonetta noted an EMS change order for the Archetto contract. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini stated that there was an Office of Emergency Management bulletin issued 

about Hurricane Dorian. 

 

 Councilman Vargas reported that Cunningham and Pagliughi Parks have cracks on their courts. 

  

 Councilman Acosta stated the Planning Board meets next week. 

 

 President Spinelli announced that the Food Truck Festival had an estimated 8,000-9,000 people.  Some 

tweaks are needed to improve the event. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

      Councilwoman Arthur 

      Councilman Franceschini 

Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

ATTEST:              Paul F. Spinelli 

                          President of Council  

 

 

 

   

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


